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COBURG CITY COUNCIL 
ACTION/ISSUE ITEM  
 
 

TOPIC:   Thomas Street Waterline Replacement Project  
 
Meeting Date: June 14th 2022 
Staff Contact:  Brian Harmon Public Works Director  
Contact: 541-682-7857 brian.harmon@ci.coburg.or.us  
 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION  
 
Approve Thomas Street Waterline Replacement Project Contract 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION: “I move to approve the Thomas Street Waterline Replacement 
Project contract between the City of Coburg and Delta Construction Company.” 
 

 
BACKGROUND  
As part of the multi-project Water Master Plan upgrades there have been many undersized 
Asbestos Cement Pipes identified for replacement. Thomas Street Waterline Replacement 
Project is replacing 6” pipe with new 8” pipe, new services, new fire hydrant, and the starting 
point for the rest of the pipe replacement and upsizing moving through the area. There were six 
construction firms that bid on this part of the Water Master Plan upgrades. Delta Construction 
Company out of Eugene, Oregon was the low bidder at $137,163.  Once we have an executed 
or signed contract with Delta Construction Company we can schedule the pre-construction 
meeting and get their construction schedule. 
 
This project should only take one to two weeks for completion.  
 
The project does call out for one service that is located on another street to be replaced onto 
Thomas St. This may cause some issues with the Property owner.  
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
BUDGET 

 The estimated cost of this contract is $137,163. The funding source for this project is 
Business Oregon and some Water SDC Funds.  

 
RECOMMENDATIONS AND ALTERNATIVES 

1. Take no action.  If the Council chooses this step the contract will not be awarded.  
2. Approve the contract as drafted.  The contract would become effective immediately and 
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end with final completion no later than September 15, 2022.    
 
 

3. Adopt an amended contract.  Council may make suggestions for contract changes. 
However, Council should consider that this contract language is the approved and 
required language of Business Oregon for the funded water projects.  

 
PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT 
N/A 
 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
NEXT STEPS  

 Contract Implementation 
 

 
ATTACHMENTS 
A. Draft Construction Contract 

 
 
Reviewed by: 
Anne Heath, City Administrator 
Anne Davies, City Attorney  
 
 
 
 
 
 


